
Page 1 of 58



Page 2 of 58



Page 3 of 58



Page 4 of 58



Page 5 of 58



Page 6 of 58



Page 7 of 58



Page 8 of 58



Page 9 of 58



Page 10 of 58



Page 11 of 58



Page 12 of 58



Page 13 of 58



14 

Whitfield Chapel Road is a collector roadway, that Ebenezer Lane is an undesignated 
roadway, that the use is not residential, and that an outdoor playground is included on the 
DSP, the Environmental Planning Section stated that no on-site noise contours would be 
required to be added to the DSP. 

 
h. Prince George’s County Fire/EMS Department—In a memorandum dated 

April 7, 2014, the Fire/EMS Department offered information regarding needed 
accessibility, private road design, and the location and performance of fire hydrants. On 
May 13, 2015, the Office of the Fire Marshal confirmed that the revised plans have no 
impact on their original comments. 

 
i. Department of Permitting, Inspections and Enforcement (DPIE)—In a memorandum 

dated May 19, 2015, DPIE offered the following: 
 

• Right-of-way dedication and frontage improvements including curb and gutter, 
sidewalk, and street trees will be required for Ebenezer Lane as determined by 
the Prince George’s County Department of Public Works and Transportation 
(DPW&T) and DPIE. The right-of-way along Whitfield Chapel Road is 
maintained by SHA; therefore, coordination with SHA official is necessary. 

 
• DPIE has no objection for the proposed commercial entrance at Ebenezer Lane.  
 
• The site has an approved Site Development Concept Plan, 23374-2013, dated 

October 1, 2013. The proposed DSP is determined to be consistent with the 
approved concept plan. 

 
• All improvements within the public rights-of-way, as dedicated for public use to 

the County, are to be designed in accordance with the County’s Road Ordinance, 
DPW&T’s standards and specifications, and the Americans with Disabilities Act. 

 
• Main sidewalk is required at both sides of Ebenezer Lane within the permit 

frontage. 
 
• Full-width two-inch mill and overlay for the frontage on Ebenezer Lane is 

required. 
 
• Compliance with DPW&T’s Utility Policy is required. Proper temporary and 

final patching and the related mill and overlay, in accordance with the established 
DPW&T’s Policy and Specification for Utility Installation and Maintenance 
Permits, are required. 

 
Comment: DPIE’s requirements will be met through their separate permitting process. 

 
j. Prince George’s County Police Department—In a memorandum dated 

January 22, 2015, the Police Department indicated that, after reviewing the plans and 
visiting the site, they would like all existing exterior building-mounted lights to be 
checked and certified for proper operation. 
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